Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of an Incident at 3441 Chestnut Avenue in Kansas City, Missouri.
	)))
	Case No. GS-2003-0468


Staff Investigation Report

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) by and through counsel, and in response to the Commission’s December 2, 2003 Order Directing Staff Investigation Report, files this Investigation Report.

1.
On September 12, 2003, Staff filed a Gas Incident Report in the above-captioned case that contained two recommendations for Missouri Gas Energy (MGE) and a recommendation for this case to remain open for six months to allow for further investigations.

2.
On November 5, 2003, MGE responded to the two recommendations and stated that it had no objection to the case remaining open for further investigation.

3.
On December 2, 2003, the Commission directed the Staff to file a further investigation report no later than June 2, 2004.

4.
Staff has conducted further investigations of issues related to the incident that occurred at 3441 Chestnut Avenue in Kansas City and MGE’s cast iron replacement program, and submits its Investigation Report attached as Exhibit A.  The Staff recommends that the Commission issue an order directing MGE to file within 60 days of this filing a response regarding the recommendations contained in this Investigation Report.

5.
As described in the attached Investigation Report, the Staff has further investigated circumstances related to the sewer excavation that was done in the vicinity of the cast iron main fracture at 3441 Chestnut Avenue.  One Call Systems, Inc. (the vendor for Missouri One Call System, Inc. in 1998) is currently searching for a one-call request by the City of Kansas City (City) sewer department (“Water Services Department” currently, “Pollution Control Department” in 1998) for the sewer repair on Chestnut Street in June 1998.  This search should be completed by June 9, 2004.  The Staff has requested to see City records related to the sewer excavation(s) in the vicinity of 3441 Chestnut Street, and City personnel are working on this request.  The City has had some difficulty finding these records because of the time interval involved, but the Staff hopes to review these records in the near future.

6.
After MGE files a response to the Staff’s recommendations, the Staff will review MGE’s response and make a filing in this case.  Staff’s filing will address the one-call search results and the City’s sewer repair records in addition to commenting on MGE’s response.

WHEREFORE, based upon the foregoing, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission issue an order 1) directing MGE to file a response within 60 days that addresses the recommendations contained in Staff’s Investigation Report (Exhibit A); and, 2) directing Staff to file its review of MGE’s response, the one-call search results, and the City’s sewer repair records within 90 days.
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